Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held via Zoom on Monday 18 May 2020
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Alex Newman, Andrew Jackson, Tim Pullen, Richard Wallington

	Apologies
	There were no apologies

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 2 March 2020 were approved as an accurate record. 

	To Note
	This was a ‘streamlined’ meeting to take account of the demands and limitations of Zoom, so committee members were asked to circulate any matters they wished to be addressed in advance and only issues which could not be put on hold until a later meeting were included. 

	Matters Arising
	A heating quote is likely to arrive within the next week, at which point Robin will consult Cathy about advising a new group of parents on submitting grant applications.
Tai Chi summer booking: Guidance from the Scouting Association says hire of buildings is permitted as long as trustees and executive committee approve.  Nigel will respond to the Tai Chi group saying the booking will go ahead provided that it is within government guidelines at the time. To be reviewed on 31st May.

Ruth and Marie are standing down as trustees at the AGM. We need to recruit a couple of parents who are prepared to be trustees for the next year.
Ruth is happy to continue managing the hire of HQ.

Robin attended a District Zoom meeting on 11th May. He commented that only 4 groups own their HQ building and so can take advantage of the Retail, Leisure and Hospitality Fund.

The committee agreed to postpone the AGM until October at the earliest and review the timing of this at the next meeting.
The committee approved the Trustee Report.

	Parent Volunteering
	Andrew said he had been heartened by the results of the survey and the expressions of appreciation from the parents.  He noted there were some suggestions worth considering.

All Leaders will think about how to capitalise on this engagement going forward.  One possible action is to integrate the AGM with a social activity and/or consultation on the scout group post-Covid.
Andrew will circulate the names of those who in their survey response offered to help, and the respective leaders will send a holding thank you message.

	Financial
	Nigel thanked Paul for preparing the annual accounts in such good time.
Andrew thanked Paul, Robin and Leaders for pulling together all the information re subs.  The committee agreed that now was not the time to chase up those (39 families) who haven’t yet increased their standing orders for subs, given that there currently aren’t any activities.
Account balances are £6,806.55 in the current account, £31,817 on deposit, £644.25 in the Explorer account and £714.75 in the debit card account.

	Grants and Fundraising
	See note above re grant applications for heating once quote is received.
Nigel confirmed that the £10,000 grant from the Retail, Leisure and Hospitality Fund which was given by the government via RBK is a grant and does not have to be repaid.

A parent has donated £2000 from a trust and has been thanked by Nigel.

Rotary have given us a donation of approximately £543.  Paul will write and thank them.

	GSL Report
	Robin submitted a report in advance of the meeting, highlighting that the Group is virtually in suspended animation but that all the Leaders are endeavouring to keep in touch online with their sections, organising activities which can be carried out at home.  Unfortunately, it looks increasingly unlikely that Summer Camp, the National Sea Scout Regatta and the Great River Race will take place, unless there are really positive developments in the Covid-19 situation.  At the moment we have no idea when meetings will recommence, which will very much depend on schools returning and how that might or might not be staggered.  A long way to go yet before that is a safe reality.  Scouting nationally most likely will be much later, there are issues of social distancing the heart of scouting yet to be resolved which will take time.

	Building report
	Nothing further was reported

	Safety
	Nigel has put up No Unauthorised Access and No Smoking signs.

	Any Other Business
	There was no further business.

	Future Dates
	The next meeting will be on 6th July 2020.



